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Thank you 

 It is great to be able to acknowledge the following people for their 

recent contributions to the club.  To them and all those that help 

in so many different ways – Thank you. 

•         Andy Cockroft for painting the fence on the southern 

boundary 

•         John Church for all the signage removal and replacement 

•         Barry Williams for the mounted external TV near the dining 

room door 

•         Jack O’Dea for the donation of a large TV 

•         John Hay for the donation of a large TV 

•         Barry Williams for the donation of a reel mower “The Barry” 

•         Brad Sinclair for the donation of a reel mower “The Brad”. 

The work and items are all greatly appreciated.  The grass 

surrounds are already showing the benefits of a reel mower.  

Lost 

Jill Lee can’t find her new blue measure. She thinks she lent it to 

someone in the last week, but can't remember who!  Been there. 

Contact Jill on 027 364 4834. 

 

Friday night members' draw: 

The member drawn wasn't there to collect the 
prize last Friday night so it will now jackpot to 
$50 for this week.  Come along on Friday 4th  
Nov at 6:00pm for the next draw 
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Remembering 

Don Campbell 

We note the passing of Don Campbell on 26th October 2022, aged 91.  Don was a 

member from 1971 to 1987 and was Club President in 1983 - 1984.  He won the 

Colts Singles  in 1972, Open Singles in 1978 and the Open Pairs (with Alan 

Bryce) in 1986.  

 

Do you have a couple of spare hours? 

This Sunday 6th November from 10:00am to 12 noon.  Kevin Smith is looking for helpers 

to support about a dozen youngsters from the Canterbury Downs Syndrome Community 

and their families to have a fun “have a go” bowls experience.   

It will be on the carpet green at the Riccarton Racecourse Club.  

It will be a fun time of organised chaos and Kevin says he has 

organised a sunny morning.  

Please contact Kevin on 022 528 0954 (not the number in the club 

book) or via email on kevincsmith23@gmail.com 
 

Centre Post Section Singles 

Good luck to all our players in the Centre Post Section Singles in the next few days. 

Over 60s Singles:  
Today 3rd November, 9:00am at Barrington United 

• Mike Small 

• Barry Williams 

Men’s Singles:  
Sunday 6th November 9:00am  

• Richard Hocking at Fendalton 

• Barry Williams    at Lincoln 

Women’s Singles: 
Sunday 6th November 9:00am  Quarter Finals  at Fendalton 

• Tracy Wilkinson 

• Tracy Fickling 

• Lyn Martin.   
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Canterbury Selection Day Sunday 13th November  

Good luck to our members who are trialling for places in Canterbury Teams next weekend. 

Good luck also to our members doing the selecting: Pam Clarke and Graeme Rees. 

Senior Women:  Tracey Fickling, Beryl Murphy, Tracey Wilkinson, Kazumi 

Cuthbertson, Kirsten Rowe, Angela Mitchell. 

Senior Men:  Brad Sinclair,  Barry Williams, Hamish Wilson, Matt Small. 

Development Women:  Jill Lee, Sonja Churton, Beth Mehaffey. 

 

The Man behind the Bowls Carriers 

Any one remember those awkward bins with sets of bowls?  How much better is it now with 

these wonderfully crafted carriers.  All thanks to Tony Bennett who has made a staggering 

90 sets.  Tony had a bike shop for many years and kept up a workshop.  Aren’t we pleased 

about that.  Thanks Tony! 

 

 

Bar Roster 

Here is the roster for the week ending 12th November 

Monday 7th November Murray Harper and Lou Dent 4:00pm to 6.00pm 

Friday 11th November Gordon Watson 4.00pm to 6.30pm    

Saturday 12th November Vincent Chia and Sharyn Pryde 4.00pm to 6.30pm   
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Saturday Bowls 

This Week 5th November:  Festival Bowls 

For all those not playing in the Men’s or Women’s fours championships. 

Start:  1:30 pm  

Entries:  Close on Friday at 5:00 pm. Enter on the sheets in the match rooms or online. 

$3.00 entry fee for prizes. 

Register:  12:55 to 1:20 pm 

Format:  Club uniform. 

Any queries please contact Ken Wilson-Pyne at 358 2457 or kmwp@xtra.co.nz 

Tournaments 

New Brighton Bowling Club 

Paul Diver Mixed Triples 

Dates: Fridays 4th Nov, 2nd Dec, 3rd Feb, 3rd Mar 

Time: 1:00pm   

Cost: $30 per team per month  

Prizes: $600 for first place over the four rounds  

Contact:  Paul Diver:  Phone 021 606723 

 

Canterbury Bowling Club (2017) 

Kiwi Singles (Great for new bowlers. Play four short games and mark two) 

Dates: Sundays fortnightly starting 13th November 

Time: 12:15pm   

Contact:  Diane Cross: Phone 03 385 2440 

 

Marketplace 

For Sale 
Set set of size 3 XG Dreamliner bowls. Purchased last 

season date stamped 28.  

Owner needing to drop down a size. 

Price $650.00.  Colour Babylon 

Contact:  Pierre Alexandre  027 209 8762  
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Club Uniforms   

A reminder to those members who have moved from a Full member to a Non-

Playing member: 

Please return your jackets to the club. 

Also if you have a club shirt that is still in good condition could you please return 

that as well. At the moment it’s looking as though future members may have to pay 

for shirts and this will give them the option to buy a new one or use a recycled one. 

If you include a note with your name with the items that would be very helpful. 

Many thanks from Millie Knox 

  

Bowls Tactics 

Minimising the risk when driving 

Too often driving at the head is left too late.   

If the head is not developing well the 2nd needs to be through the head by a 

couple of metres or the 3rd should be driving. Leaving it for the skip can be 

dangerous as there's little opportunity to recover if the drive turns sour.    

Sometimes the game situation forces a skip to drive when they have only 1 bowl on the 

head. Let’s say you are 3 down on the card, 3 down on the head and there's only 2 more ends to 

play. The skip needs to drive to reduce the count or kill the end without moving their 

own bowl. This is where understanding how much you bowl moves at different speeds is 

important .  

You can: 

• aim directly at your own bowl in the knowledge that the bowl is moving away from 

it on the way to the target or 

• use short bowls around the head to protect access to your bowl. 

 

The Tactics column is taking a break.  Many thanks to Pat Bonham for all the tips. 
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Sponsors of the Week 

 

 

 

Quick & friendly Property Valuations   

Contact Barry Williams  

Email: barry@williamsandassociates.co.nz 

Phone: 021336199 

 

 

 

Weather Wise Shade Systems Limited is a 

Canterbury based specialist shading company 

dedicated to the manufacture and installation 

of quality tensioned membrane systems in the 

Residential, Commercial, Educational, 

Horticultural and Agricultural sectors. 

Discuss your needs with Hamish McClure  

Phone: 324 8360  

Email: shade@weatherwise.co.nz 

Web: weatherwise.co.nz 

 

Club Hires and Activities 

 

Thursday 3rd  5:30 pm Greens Robyn Owen Physio (20) 

Friday 4th 4:00 pm Greens Burnside Rugby (40) 

3:30 pm Greens Mairehau School (20) 

8:30 am Lounge Explore 

Saturday 5th 4:30 pm Greens Ollies Group (25) 

Sunday 6th  9:00 am Greens Te Akau Racing Triples Tournament 

Monday  7th  12:30 pm Greens Summerset at Avonhead Gala Pairs 

6:00 pm Lounge Rotary of Avonhead 

6:00-pm Dining Room St Johns of Fendalton 

Tuesday  8th  10:00 am Lounge Avonhead Friendship Group 

5:30 pm Greens Coaching-for all 

7:00 pm Lounge Canterbury Underwater Club 

Wednesday 9th  12:30 pm Greens Kevin Hickman Retirement Village 
Triples Tournament 
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